Berlin Elementary PTO Meeting

June 14, 2022

Present: Tracy Kent, Elaine Smith, Shannon Gardell, Carrie Minkler, Nicole Radliff, Kim Collen, Laurie Madsen, Courtney Sroka, Deidre Fowler, Rachel (Zoom), Matthew Turetsky

Welcome: Thank you to all who is in attendance – This is our last meeting for the 2021-2022 School year.

Principal's Report:

- New Assistant Principal has been hired for BES- She will be starting July 1st- We are looking very forward to having her in our district.
- On the last half day- The administration and staff created the classroom lists for the 2022-2023 school year- Letters with your student's teacher will be sent home this summer.
- Summer Academy will start July 11.

Treasurer's Report:

- Beginning Balance (5/10/22): \$7,159.11/ Ending Balance \$5,366.52
 - o Expenses-\$1,793.21/ Deposits \$.62
 - Helping Hands: \$5,313.55
 - o Enrichment/Character education: \$1,096.44
 - Band: \$68.00Drama: \$454.17Science: \$0Library: \$4.25
 - Playground: \$298.04
 5th Grade: \$.06
 Ambassadors: \$0
 Literacy Fund: \$187.60

PTO NEWS:

The BES PTO met with the MSHS PTO during our meeting and voted unanimously to become one District wide PTO. In doing so, we hope that we can bring more community wide events with inclusion of the 2 buildings. We are very much looking forward to this change and know it is the right direction for the district! Stay Tuned! *** BES PTO is always looking for members and volunteers***

2022-2023 Berlin Central School District PTO Officers:

Co- Presidents- Laurie Madsen and Nicole Radliff

Vice President – Kim Collen

Treasurer- Carrie Minkler

Secretary- Courtney Sroka

***A BIG Thank you to Elaine Smith and Shannon Gardell for all you have done for the BES students and staff over the past few years, your dedication and time spent on events was very much appreciated by all!!! ***

Message from the BNL Athletics Booster Club:

The BNL Booster Club is seeking officers for next year (and years to come) as many are aging out when their kids graduate. Anyone is welcome to participate, but officers are needed. Need people who are well organized, involved in athletics, and would like to take the organization forward in the future. The officers will all be staying on next year to show new folks the "ropes" and answer any and all questions. Please reach out to berlinboosterclub@gmail.com